CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

10th JUNE, 2008

CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE


10th June, 2009

Meeting commenced: 
7.00 p.m.


“              ended: 
9.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Mrs. V. Ivison – in the Chair

Councillors Ainsworth, Deas, Ferrer, Heywood and Owen


B. Downes

}
Lullington Home Watch


P. Krinks

}



K. Iverson

-
Victoria Road (M) Home Watch



S. Healey

-
Upper Middle Victoria Road Home Watch



M. Madden

}
Dovelly Road



B. Madden

}




B. Patten

-
Claremont Community Association



J. Gandy

- 
Weaste Community Watch



L. Crowder

-
The Meadows



E. Heywood

-
Bentcliffe Park Residents’ Association



J.Smethurst

-
Height Methodist Church



J. Collins

-
De la Salle Sports



M. Cheadle

-
Buile Hill High School



D. Kenny

-
All Hallows Roman Catholic High School



S. Hessling

-
Local Resident



B. Wallsworth
-
Local Resident



B. Smith

-
Local Resident



A. Watson

-
Local Resident



J. Burns

-
Local Resident



A. Valentine

-
Local Resident

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:





M. Wallbank

-
Neighbourhood Manager



Vin Joseph 

-
Committee Services Manager


Craig Roberts
-
GMP




K. Fairhurst

-
Salford City Council



E. Robinson

-
Salix



K. Sigley

-
Great Places Housing Group



A. Westwood

-
Area Co-ordinator

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Taylor, David. Lees, Joan Davidson, Jim Openshaw, John Cook, Ged Hodgin and Inspector Alan Smith.
2.
PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT OF THE MEADOWGATE CANTEEN SITE
Members were given a presentation by Emma Robinson of Salix and Kirsten Sigley of Great Places Housing Group in relation to the proposed housing development on the Meadowgate Canteen site.  The Committee were informed that the development would be 5 units, 1 two-bed. 3 three-bed and 1 four-bed houses.  The meeting was informed that  this was part of the strategy to create affordable housing within the City and that the properties would be available under the shared ownership scheme.
Members of the Community Committee commented on the proposed scheme and expressed concern at the provision for parking connected with the proposed development and the impact of the on-street parking would have within the local community.  Reference was also made for the desire to ensure that any new development met “Green Development Standards” and reference was also made to a similar development which had been carried out in the vicinity. 
 It was reported that as part of the planning requirement the development would comply with the level 3 code for sustainable homes and all this information would be contained within the forthcoming planning application which had not yet been submitted to the local authority.  
Members of the Community Committee reiterated their concerns with regard to the impact of any potential on-street parking and asked the Officers to investigate further proposals to attempt to create a development where there was provision for parking within the curtilage of the site.
RESOLVED:
THAT the Officers be thanked for their presentation and a further report in respect of the car park issues be submitted to the next meeting.
3.
HOUSES IN MULTIPLE OCCUPATION

At the request of the Community Committee Bob Osborne, Deputy Director of Housing and Planning gave a detailed report on issues relating to houses in multiple occupation,not only in Claremont/Weaste but also issues across the City.  Submitting his report, he referred to the current planning legislation and the current housing legislation under which a local authority could take action in respect of houses in multiple occupation. 
 He also reported on action that was being taken with landlords across the City to improve and licence the management of houses in multiple occupation which would increase the Council’s limited powers in dealing with many of the issues.  He further reported that following correspondence with Hazel Blears MP, the Housing Minister, Carolyn Flint MP, was undertaking a review and a Commission chaired by Professor Rugg to look at many of the statutory powers in relation to the management and control of houses in multiple occupation. 
 It was also reported that alongside this the City Council was reviewing policies and procedures to support the management of houses in multiple occupation as part of the Councils  Core Strategy. 
 Members of the Community Committee commented on many of the issues that were impacting upon local communities and the increasing number of houses in multiple occupation which was occurring in this part of the City.  Concern was expressed that on occasion there was a high level of anti-social behaviour emanating from such premises. Community Committee Members expressed views and concerns on the impact on the demographics of the community caused by the growing number of properties changing from family homes to houses in multiple occupation.


Members of the Community Committee thanked Mr. Osborne for his report and the information he had provided to the meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be forwarded to Hazel Blears MP indicating that this community :

· Is concerned about the concentration and growing number of houses in multiple occupation in the Claremont/Weaste area.
· Supports the Council with regard to the complexity of housing and planning laws which have made it difficult for local authorities to deal with issues relating to houses in multiple occupation.

· Wish to express concern not only at the increasing number of housing in multiple occupation but the clustering in the Claremont/Weaste area.

· Recognises the ongoing review being carried out by Professor Rugg and would request (a) that information on the date when  the commission will complete its review be made known and ( b)  if  the outcome of the commission will be made available to be reported to the Community Committee.

4.
MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held on the 13th May, 2008, subject to the inclusion of Lynn Crowder as a member of the Budget Sub-Group be approved as a correct record.

5.
HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET

Mick Wallbank, Neighbourhood Co-ordinator, submitted a report containing details of schemes in relation to the Devolved Highways budget for 2008 and 2009.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Bolton Road parking scheme be implemented insofar as the Community Committee are concerned.




(2) THAT the Doveleys Road driver feedback sign be implemented insofar as the Community Committee are concerned.



(3) THAT Urban Vision be requested to investigate the current signage on Tootal Road in relation to the 20 mph zone.




(4) THAT Councillor Antrobus, the Lead Member for Planning, be requested to provide to the Community Committee “A costing menu” in relation to highway safety and speed reduction facilities to inform the Community Committee in consideration of potential schemes for inclusion in the devolved budget programme.




(5) THAT the following schemes for 2008/09 be removed from the participatory budget programme: (a) altering traffic signals at Liverpool Road, Weaste Road, Weaste Lane and Tootal Drive; (b) traffic calming on Swinton Park Road; (c) traffic calming on Welwyn/Cliftonville/Runneymeade, and (d) traffic calming on Radcliffe Park Road.




(6) THAT in respect of traffic calming at Swinton Park Road, Welwyn/ Cliftonville/Runneymeade and Radcliffe Park Road these schemes be replaced by the inclusion of driver feedback signs to be located in those areas and such proposals being included within the participatory budget scheme.




(7) THAT further investigations be carried out  by the neighbourhood Manager in respect of Kennedy/Barff one way.



(8) THAT investigations be carried out into improving the signage on Daisy Bank Road.




(9) THAT further investigations be carried out in respect of the surface coating on the crossing on Eccles Old Road near Costcutter.




(10) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager contact Urban Vision regarding a further report be requested with regard to the street lighting provision on Eccles New Road .
6.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

Members gave consideration to the minutes of the meeting of the Claremont/Weaste  Budget Sub-Group held on the 19th May, 2008.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the applications for funding be approved with the exception of the application in relation to Elim Kids’ Club which was approved subject to the provision of satisfactory insurance to the Neighbourhood Manager.




(2) THAT the application from CANW in respect of firming the 2008 participatory budget event be refused and the group be referred to the City Council Media and Communications Section.

7.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN QUARTERLY UPDATE

Members gave detailed consideration to the Community Action Plan update as at June, 2008 and the following comments were made

· 3.4.  Members of the Community wish to ensure that the improvement of club facilities did not have a detrimental effect on the use of Oakwood Park by the local community.

· 3.1.  That a more detailed report on the neighbourhood playing fields be considered at the next meeting.

· 7.3 – parked cars associated with Hope Hospital.  It was reported that Phase 3 scheme had now been proposed by the local authority but was being opposed by the local residents.

· 7.7 – improve Buile Hill Park.  Be renamed To Make Specific Enhancements at Buile Hill Park as agreed by the Community Committee and the following matters be investigated by the Neighbourhood Manager  to  ascertain.
· Members commented on the development at Buille  Hill Park.

RESOLVED:
THAT (1) the amendments and comments as now made in relation to the Community Action Plan be approved and adopted and
(2) the Neighbourhood Manager take steps to investigate the matters where appropriate and submit further reports.

8.
REDUCING THE SPEED OF VEHICULAR TRAFFIC IN RESIDENTIAL AREAS

RESOLVED:
THAT the Lead Member for Planning be requested to ask his officers to submit reports to the next meeting of the Community Committee ascertaining the procedures and processes and criteria for the introduction of blanket 20 mph traffic regulation in residential areas within the Claremont/Weaste area.

9.
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

The Chair of the Community Committee reported on potential items for future agenda:

· Passenger Transport and Media City

· Neighbourhood Plan

· Crime and Disorder Review

· The LEA 2008 to 2011

· Report on the Lowry Theatre community based action scheme.

10.
CHAIR’S UPDATE

The Chair updated on meetings she had attended on behalf of the Community Committee.  
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